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June 2008 Edition

Eastchester High School Announces Second Recipient of the

 Margaret Lamlach Ciamarra School Spirit Award
"The Eastchester High School Class of 1964 and the family and friends of Margaret Lamlech Ciamarra established the "Margaret Lamlech Ciamarra School Spirit Award" to recognize a graduating senior from EHS who exemplifies the personal qualities of our classmate.  To specifically name those qualities would be a difficult task.  Words like "school spirit," while accurate, are quite insufficient in terms of Margaret.  Instead, we will provide you with this brief description of our beloved Margaret and what she meant to her classmates.  Margaret was the "ringleader" who over the years held our class together with annual newsletters and frequent class reunions.  If there was a classmate in need of support, Margaret would let us know.  She worked tirelessly to keep our class in communication with each other and make sure our reunions were well organized and well attended.  Margaret earned the love and respect of our entire class and was the glue that held us together over the past forty-three years.  She will be missed by all.  We trust that this year's recipient and those going forward will maintain that spirit which earned them this reward, nurture it over the years, and make their best efforts to keep their class as connected as the Class of 1964." 
Mary Tota DeLongis and I prepared the above statement that was part of the program for the graduation ceremony.  We were advised by EHS Assistant Principal Patricia Principio that the young woman who received our scholarship for 2008 was Alexandra Post.  She is president of the EGO, a member of the National Honor Society, and editor of the EHS literary magazine.  Alexandra was also a member of the gymnastics, soccer and track teams.  Ms. Principio extended a “thank you” to our class for the generous award to honor our classmate.  


Thanks to all of you who have contributed to the fund.  Margaret would be proud!
45th ANNIVERSARY REUNION

I received several responses from classmates regarding their preferences for a 45 Year Reunion.  It was near unanimous to hold the event in Eastchester.  The time frame choices will be May-June, 2009 or August-September, 2009.  For our 40th Reunion, we had an informal dinner on Friday evening and a more “formal” dinner on Saturday night.  Some classmates only attended one of these events.  My suggestion is to do either the Friday or Saturday dinner, however, if most of us want both events, that is OK with me.  Please let me know your preferences via email (dsummacal@aol.com).  I would also like a few volunteers to assist with the arrangement.
AND NOW FOR OUR NEWS:

Ray Albanese –Ray520@aol.com.   I am proud to announce to the class that 2 years ago my son Andrew got married to a lovely lady named Susan and just last night my daughter Alaina got engaged. Now for me, on Friday, June 12th I will have the privilege of being honored by my Lions club with a dinner dance. Imagine me being honored.  

 
 Debbie (Blaustein) Frimmer - dfrimmer@nc.rr.com.   I really don’t have any exciting news to share about myself; although, Merilee did come to Chapel Hill for a short visit in March and we had a great time catching up! I send my best to everyone.

 
Arlene Haindl Sweeny – puppymistress@aol.com.  Nothing remarkably new, just keeping up with times. We have a large house and a pretty good amount of property to care for, along with 6 Springer spaniels. I do a lot of vegetable gardening. The veggies grow so large; people say it is because of being so close to the nuclear plant. My husband is close to retiring but I think he'll stay as long as the plant stays open, (I hope for a long time). As far as the reunion I can't wait to see everyone. I'd like it to be in New York, since that’s where we all came from. Oh! I now have 3 grandsons, my son Richie's boy is now 21, and my daughter Kim, who lives in Texas, has 2 boys 2 1/2 and 5. I really wanted a girl but I guess in wasn't in the cards. Besides caring for the house, yard, and dogs, my daughter Joanne and I do a lot of scrapbooking. We made books and books of all the old pictures and new ones. If anyone has pictures from back in our younger years I would love to make copies and make an album for all of us to share. Ask some of our classmates to dig through their photos and see what they come up with. We have been offered a lot of $ from some people to make them an album, so I guess their pretty good. Let me know what you come up with. I promise to send all originals back; I can copy them onto my computer. I hope to hear from you soon.  I also have another Email address, scrappigirls@yahoo.com
Editors note:  Following receipt of Arlene’s offer, I asked her to send me her home address.  If you have any pictures, please send them to Arleen.

Hey, that’s great that you still have pictures. I hope others do too. My address is 221 10th Street, P.O. Box 102, Verplanck, N.Y. 10596. If anyone would like to call and get together that would be great, the pool is about ready to be open, and we could make a day of it. Going over old memories. I'd really like that. It's a shame how we grow older and loose touch with all the ones that we grew up with. Don't forget I really mean it about getting together, if you can get a bunch together I be glad to show off my culinary expertise. No kidding I'm a real good cook. Phone number 914-788-1215 or my cell 914-227-4678. Keep in touch.  Hope we all can get together soon.

Betsy (Hough) Rehling  rehlingbt@prodigy.net. Hi, Dom.  Thanks for taking the lead on keeping track of us all.  The older I get, keeping track of JUST ME seems to get harder… Hmmm…  Anyway, my big news for this year is that I am retiring!  I have taught 6th grade for 20 years now.  I didn’t get started early, kind of a late bloomer, I guess.  It just feels like the right time now, while I am old enough to have made a little money, and young enough to remember how to spend it!  Actually I want to spend more time with my kids and grandchildren, before the grandchildren get too old to still think it’s fun to be with me!  They are currently 12, two 10 year olds, and a 3 year old, who can run me ragged faster than I’d like to admit.  I have 10 days left to teach, and then probably another four or five days clearing out all my accumulate “stuff”.  I would imagine I’m not the only 1964 grad who is at the retiring point.  Again, thanks for all you are doing, Dom.  And 2009 would be a real possibility for me, since I will have more time on my hands… maybe.  From what some friends tell me, I will be busier than I have ever been.  I hope not!

Lorie (Mottus) Ehrlich  lostbeam@aol.com. Hi everyone: It's amazing how fast time goes and since we are all baby boomers, we really aren't getting older we are getting better. It has been 4 years since Steve died; and a lot of good things have happened to balance the loss.  Matthew and Kristin have been married almost 4 years and are now living on Garth Road.  Matthew just graduated from Columbia College of Physicians and Surgeons; and we now have a doctor in the family.  He will soon be starting his residency in Psychiatry at Columbia.  My younger son, Bradley graduated from The University of Pennsylvania May, 2007 and he is at his first job at Bear Stearns for as long as it lasts.  I'm still working part time at J Crew and loving it.  Life is good again. My best -Lorie

Joanna (Servoss) Koss   fahcha@cableone.net.  Not too much new here. We did get to do some traveling -- we began 2008 with 2 weeks in Hawaii and ended with a river cruise down the Danube through Germany/Austria for the Christmas markets. We're still loving NM and hot air ballooning. Our oldest son is now in the Army (AARRGGHH!!).  We have 2 granddaughters (4 & 2) and another on the way.  Hope you are well, and looking forward to reading how everyone is doing.  Thanks for taking this on.
Dom Summa  dsummacal@aol.com.  Greetings and thanks to all of you who submitted information for the Brag Sheet.  Joanne and I have spent our first year in an “Active Adult” community near Palm Springs, CA.  Although I am still working full time for the California Teaches Association, we were able to use some of the features of this community.  However, I need to take some lessons before going out on the golf course.  We continue to enjoy our five grandsons as they get older and more involved in sports and other activities.  My work office is still in the SF area which makes for a long commute!  The good part is frequent flyer miles and our ability to visit our “children” in the SF area and Southern California.  We do plan to escape the summer desert heat (118 degrees!)  with travel to New York, Washington D.C., Cape Cod and Santa Fe.  We are also looking forward to an all family cruise to Mexico to celebrate our 40th wedding anniversary
Nina Trasoff  nina@trasoff.com  What a year!  I am now serving as Vice Mayor of the City of Tucson.  My primary focus remains downtown revitalization, and we're getting close to finalizing plans for a new hotel, arena and expanded convention center.  Museum designs are underway, as is the recreation of the historic mission and convent project. Then there are the arts, more history, private development, streetscapes, etc., etc., etc.!  My other major focus is green building and sustainable development...and we are making significant progress. The work is incredibly challenging and, on occasion, a bit overwhelming, but things are happening.

 

But there are the occasional pure joys! I met a group of refugee and immigrant students at one of our high schools.  A class project was to create photos and essays about their experience coming to Tucson from Sudan, Afghanistan, Kenya, Liberia, Mexico and many other countries...powerful stories that I've helped put into a book that will be available soon.  We're also bringing the exhibit to the Senate Russell Bldg Rotunda in DC the first week of June.  Six students will join us for a reception with members of Congress ... and a half day of lobbying our delegation.  I am looking forward to it all.

 

On a more personal level, it's been a wonderful year.  Just before Thanksgiving, my younger son, Victor, and his girlfriend decided to get married January 4th ... at our home! It was a bit of a rush, but it worked out beautifully and he is now happily married.  He is still based in Lakeland, Florida, working as the minor league medical director for the Detroit Tigers.  My older son, Justin, has given me two grandsons, ages 3 and 1...with number three grandchild due in December! He continues to work as director of new market development for Go Daddy.com. 
 

What a great feeling to have your kids settled and happy! My husband Rod and I are lucky one of our kids and his family are within reach in the Phoenix area, though it's hard having our other son so far away.  We keep talking about retiring, but with my work on Council, there's little point since my 'part time' job consumes 50-60 hours most weeks!  Can't wait to see you all at our 45th reunion!!!!

 
The following addresses are from last year’s Brag Sheet.  Please let me know if there are any changes:

Chuck Bachrach :  3424 French Daisy Street , Summerlin Nevada.  

Phone:  702-804-4677 

Email Address:  cbachrach@rpa.com 

 Neil Carnow : 64 Lexington Drive Croton, New York  10520 

 Phone number:  914-271-3244

 Email Address:  nca@neilcarnowarchitect.com  (office) 

 
neilcarnow@optonline.net  (home)
Merilee Dannemann-Kamerman:  3125 Tennessee St. NE, Albuquerque NM 87110

Phone number: 505-296-3766

 Email Address:  merileedk@swcp.com
Madeline Lagana Rossero: 15108 Ashland Dr. Delray Beach, Fl 33484

 Email Address: mbluejay1@comcast.net________

 

Bob Nemhauser:  Box 383 Marylhurst, OR 97036

 Phone number: 503.636.5795

 Email Address:  fplcrin@comcast.net
 

.Bonnie (Sylvor) Gurwicz:  301 East 21st Street # 9E NYC, NY 10010

 Phone number:  (212) 473-7070

 Email Address:  bonniesgurwicz@aol.com
 

Mary Tota DeLongis:  86 Mountain View Drive, Holmes, NY  12531
Phone number: 845 855 5950
Email Address _marydelongis@comcast.net
Nancy Tretsch Ferrara:  22 Alida Street, Scarsdale, New York 10583
 Phone number:  914-472-3023

 Email Address:   ntf1016@optonline.net
 

THAT’S ALL FOLKS!!!
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